[image: image1.png]


MEARNS PRIMARY SCHOOL[image: image10.png]



[image: image2.png]



APRIL 2016 NEWSLETTER

Dear Parent/Carer
I feel that I have to start this newsletter with an issue which concerns all members of our school and the wider community and is the subject of social media discussion.
I am very aware of the limitations of the car parks in terms of size and this, unfortunately, is something which is not going to alter.  Most recently there was an incident involving coaches and this is now in the hands of the police. 

Issues relating to the car parks are raised in nearly every newsletter which is issued by the school and is the subject of discussion at Parent Council meetings and also with Campus Police Officers and Community Wardens.  ERC Roads Department has also been involved in discussions with regards to the parking difficulties on Hunter Drive and this will be reviewed by the Roads Department in line with their planning.
A transport audit has been carried out by Bellrock FM, our facility managers, and one of their findings is that the 5mph speed limit is not always observed.  The signage is adequate.  It is not the responsibility of Bellrock janitorial staff to manage traffic in the car parks.
As a school we do try to address the issues and concerns in a number of ways:

· Staggered entry is organised for pupils coming into school in the morning to try and spread the volume of traffic coming into the car parks in the morning.

· Head Teachers are required to complete a six monthly Risk Register for the Authority and one area which is highlighted is the safety of car park users including pupils, parents, staff and visitors.

· As already mentioned I regularly address these issues in our monthly newsletters and have written letters regarding this subject to parents.

· Our Junior Road Safety Officers have carried out a survey with staff and their findings have been reported in newsletters.  Their intention is to request parent volunteers to assist with ‘patrolling’ the car parks at peak times.
· Our Parent Council are constantly updated on concerns raised regarding safety in our car parks and our elected members who attend these meetings share the same concern.

East Renfrewshire Council have established Community Wardens who are enforcement officers concerned with parking regulations.  Whilst they have no authority in our cars parks with regard to general parking, they can issue on-the-spot fines for parents who are parking in disabled bays without displaying a “blue badge” and regularly do so.

It is the responsibility of all drivers to ensure that they park safely, with consideration for others at all times.  It is not the responsibility of my staff to enforce “safer” parking.  On occasions where staff members have been approached by parents they have been subject to verbal abuse and this is not acceptable.

The Council also work in conjunction with the Roads Department and schools.  Travel plans are drawn up and they include the organisation of safe cycle routes, walking buses and in the near future “Scoot to School” arrangements.  

All these initiatives are put in place with a view to trying to reduce the volume of traffic coming into schools, 

I am unsure as to what other steps I can take to ensure that parents park safely and outwith bus bays as this is ultimately the responsibility of all drivers.  I thank you in anticipation of your continued support in resolving this matter.
On a more pleasant note …

Well done to …

· Esther Jamieson P7.26 participated in the last round of West District Events at the beginning of March and won 2 Bronze Medals, one for the 400 freestyle and the other for the 200m backstroke.
· Esther and Lauren Chalmers P7.27 are both competing in the Scottish Nationals at Tollcross this week and we look forward to finding out their results.
· Kavya Vusikala P6.22 who participated in the Bengali Performing Arts Annual Programme held in the Cooper Institute on 12 March and received a certificate for her outstanding performance.  Kavya has been learning Bengali in order to take part in this event.
· Jack Tuck P6.23 has, once again, been selected for the Under 11 Basketball Scotland Development Squad and has now started training for this session.
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Congratulations to …

· Hillary Campbell on the birth of her twins on 9 March, Molly and Blair.
Both babies were over 5lbs and are doing well.

· Juwayriya Rauf and Katia Vassilchenkova , both P7.26 pupils, who were the winners of a poster competition organised by Mearns Village Community Association which are to be used at their forthcoming Table Top Sale/Coffee Morning which is to be held on Saturday, 2 April at Mearnskirk Parish Church Hall from 10am to 1pm.  The winners were presented with Easter Eggs by the Association.  Well done to the other children who submitted entries and were highly commended:
Megan Alger P6.22, Caitlin Smillie P6.22, Thea Subda P6.23, Milla Celino P6.24, Alex Wittman P6.24,

Arshvir Jillich P6.24, Lily Rae P7.26, Megan Hastie P7.26 and Grace Russell P7.26.

· Our fantastic singers who took part in the Renfrewshire Association of Burns Clubs’ 2016 Regional Primary Schools competition held in Paisley on 9 March 2016.  The pupils  in two sections:

Recitation Primary 4 & 5
Emily Watson P5.15

Luke Clark P5.16

Holly Coubrough P5.17
Singing Primary 4 & 5

Ruby Kent P5.15

Nadia Osman P5.17

Carys Durrant P5.16
Carys won a Bronze Medal in the Singing Section and all the competitors were presented with Certificates.  Thanks to Mrs Shand, Pupil Support Assistant, for accompanying the pupils on the day.
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· Our wonderful Festival Choir who took part in the Glasgow Music Festival in March 2016 in the Primary Choirs Category.  We were thrilled when the children returned to school to announce that they had come joint first in their section alongside Kelvinside Academy.  Thanks to Mrs Fingland, Music Teacher and Mrs Provan, Class Teacher for all their hard work and supporting the Choir on the day.
	Name
	 
	Class

	Rhona
	Brown
	5.15

	Freya
	Cooper
	5.15

	Eilidh
	Hunter
	5.15

	Harry
	Hutchison
	5.15

	Ruby
	Kent
	5.15

	Tara 
	Menon
	5.15

	Anna
	Stevenson
	5.15

	Eva 
	Walker
	5.15

	Emily
	Watson
	5.15

	Millie
	Low
	5.16

	Sophie
	Mo
	5.16

	Luke 
	Stewart
	5.16

	Anusha
	Butt
	5.17

	Rebecca
	Jones
	5.17

	Alayna
	Khatoon
	5.17

	Tom
	Oliver
	5.17

	Kara 
	Blackley
	5.18

	Finlay
	Blair
	5.18

	Carys
	Matheson
	5.18

	Ellie 
	Moran
	5.18

	Holly
	Thompson
	5.18

	Neve
	Paterson
	6.21

	Emilie 
	Thomson
	6.22

	Ava
	Thorpe
	6.22

	Iona
	Andrews
	6.23

	Francesca
	Bell
	6.23

	Thea
	Subda
	6.23

	Mia
	Taylor
	6.23

	Emma
	Vallance
	6.23

	Freya
	Wharton
	6.23

	Christie
	Young
	6.23

	Lewis
	Cooper
	7.25

	Zainab
	Sardar
	7.25

	Eilidh 
	Mitchell
	7.26

	Jemma
	Provan
	7.26

	Liam
	Bothwell
	7.27

	Eilidh
	Robertson
	7.27

	Mubeen
	Shah
	7.27

	Megan
	Stuart
	7.27

	Jack 
	Kelly
	7.28

	Adam
	Nadeem
	7.28


[image: image7.jpg]



Thanks also to Mrs Leanne Young for the fabulous rosettes which she presented to all the children.
Good Luck to …
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Eva Chong P7.28, Lily Rae P7.26, Kiera Welsh P7.26, Melissa Croft P7.28, Arran McDonald P7.25, Jack Sinclair P7.25, Kacper Kielban P6.23 and Charley Houston P6.21 who are representing the school in the Scottish Schools’ Cross Country Championships which will take place on Saturday, 23 April 2016 at Kirkcaldy High School.  Thanks to Mrs Alison Chong who has kindly offered to be the school representative and also to the parents who will be travelling to Kirkcaldy to support their children.
Sports Festivals

Various ERC Sports Festivals have taken place in recent weeks.  
P 7 Hockey Festival at the Commonwealth Pitch, Glasgow Green – 15 March 2016
Matthew Bell P7.27


Liam Bothwell P7.27

Danyaal Butt P7.27

Katie Grant P7.27


Cameron Rae P7.27

Eilidh Robertson P7.27

Mubeen Shah P7.27


Ross Sharp P7.27


Thanks to Mrs Angela O’Connor, Principal Teacher, for organising and accompanying the children on the day.

P6 – P7 Netball Festival at Mearns Primary School – 21 March 2016
Mel Campos P6.20


Freya Holmes P6.24

Alex Wittman P6.24

Rosie Ferguson P7.25


Tajalla Iqbal P7.25

Preetika Samra Kaur P7.25

Zainab Sardar P7.25


Nimrah Shah P7.25

Aliyyah Waheed P7.25

Ellie Delahunt P7.26


Esther Jamieson P7.26

Maaria Khan P7.26

Kiera Welsh P7.26


Lauren Chalmers P7.27

Eva Chong P7.28

Amy Cunningham P7.28


Mia Walker P7.28

Thanks to Miss Laura Scott, Class Teacher, for organising and accompanying the children on the day.
P6 – P7 Badminton Festival at Mearns Castle High School – 23 March 2016

Rhuaridh Campbell P6.22

Emma Morrison P6.22

Calum Scott P6.22

Caitlin Smillie P6.22


Harry Taylor P6.22

Francesca Bell P6.23

Ethan Brennan P6.23

P6 – P7 Football Festival at Mearns Castle High School – 30 March 2016

Tayyab Chaudhry P6.23


Arran McDonald P7.25

Hayden McLaren P7.25

Ryan Gordon P7.28


Rory McKendrick P7.28


Thanks to Miss Aoife Higgins, NQT, for organising and accompanying the children on the two days above.
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Caught You All Being Good

If you have been in school recently, you may have seen our fabulous tree mural in the Street area which has been covered in “Caught you being good” leaves this term.  Children who were awarded a leaf for actions such as good behaviour, good work or kind acts were asked to place it on the tree to bring it to life!  Autumn has come early and the tree was stripped of its leaves today to make way for next term’s butterflies, birds and flowers.  I look forward to recognising the achievements of our children.
Rights Respecting Schools 

During this month and next we will be looking at the following rights:

Article 28: 
You have the right to a good quality education.  You should be encouraged to go to school

to the highest level you can.
Article 29:  
Your education should help you use and develop your talents and abilities.  It should also help you to learn to live peacefully, protect the environment and respect other people.
Article 30:  
You have the right to practice your own culture, language and religion – or any you choose.  Minority and indigenous groups need special protection of this right.
Article 31:
You have the right to play and rest.
Sports Relief

Thank you to all the children, parents and staff who supported the fundraising efforts for Sports

Relief.  The fantastic sum of £849.06 was raised through the week.

Pupil Council

Thanks go again to John Rodgers, Acting Principal Teacher, Ms Maureen McVey and the Pupil Council for organising an Easter Raffle.  Ms McVey donated the most fantastic Easter hamper with lots of lovely Easter items and a huge fluffy rabbit!  The Pupil Council along with Mr Rodgers arranged for a raffle to take place and the total sum of £248.91 was raised with the sale of tickets.  Melissa Gill P3.12 won the hamper and Erin Coubrough P4.13 won the bunny.  
The money raised will be split with £90 to go toward Mothers Care India, the Charity which Mr Rodgers and Mrs Dillon-Ruddy, became involved with when they visited Ghaziabhad in September and the balance will go to Calum’s Cabin, a holiday retreat on the Isle of Bute for families who have a child battling cancer.

Fairtrade Sale

Fairtrade products from Rainbow Turtle were on sale over three days in school.  A number of items were made by workers’ collectives from other countries.  The total sales amounted to £922.38.
Parent Council

Following on from last month’s newsletter, our Pupil Council have more information on the role of the Parent Council and would like to share this with you.
What are the main duties of the Parent Council?
The first duty of the Parent Council is to represent the views of the parents at the school.  The duties of a Parent Council are not laid down in legislation, so it is up to each Parent Forum (all the parents) to decide what they want their Parent Council to do.  This should be detailed in the Constitution.  There are many things a Parent Council could get involved in, including:
· Supporting the work of the school, eg, by advising the school on policies

· Being involved in the appointment of senior staff

· Organising social and fundraising events

· Promoting contact between all parents and the rest of the school community

· Discussing anything that is of interest to parents

Can anyone become a member of the Parent Council?
Any parent with a child at the school may become a member of the Parent Council.  Parents must always be in the majority and the Chair must always be a parent with a child at the school.

Can I ask to see the Minutes and Accounts from my Parent Council?
Yes – although you may have to wait until they have been approved by the Parent Council.  Remember, the Parent Council is responsible to the Parent Forum and these documents should always be open to parents at the school.
Date of next meeting: 18 May 2016 at 7pm
PTA News
The PTA has very kindly agreed to cover the cost of renewing the “wooden pencils” in the playground and work will hopefully start on this next term.  

As mentioned in last month’s newsletter, we would like to remind you …
Summer Fayre - Saturday 21 May 12 noon to 3pm

Volunteers are required for helping at our summer fayre.  You do not need a PVG to help at this event.

If you are able to help please contact janet.olverman@ntlworld.com  

We are also looking for Raffle Prizes.  If you would like to donate a prize or have any contacts we might approach please contact Janet Olverman.

PTA Meeting Dates

If anyone is interested in attending our meetings the dates are as follows:

25th April

9th May

6th June

They all take place on a Monday evening at 7pm in the P3 corridor staff base and all are welcome to attend.
PVG Checks

Our old Disclosures are now invalid so if anyone wishes to help at discos or other PTA run events they will need to apply for a PVG check.  Forms are available from Carolyn Miller 07800 944117 or carolyn.miller1@yahoo.co.uk  please contact her for further information.

Mearns Primary PTA Facebook Page

Updates and news of all our events are posted on the Mearns Primary PTA Facebook page.  ‘Like us’ and switch on notifications to receive regular updates.
The Litter Muncher
Our P1 – P3 pupils have pulled out all the stops to perform The Litter Muncher this week and we hope that parents and family members who attended enjoyed the performances.  Thanks go to Mrs Noble, Depute Head Teacher, Mrs Patricia Hillan for organising the scenery and all the teaching staff who supported the children with learning their lines and songs and also to parents for their efforts with costumes!

Nursery News
Toy Fund

Thank you for your continuing contribution towards the Nursery Toy Fund which gives us the opportunity to take part in a variety of activities we would otherwise not be able to and also purchase resources.  This term we have bought helmets for use with the nursery scooters; take part in Zumba lessons which staff and children enjoyed alike; be amazed at our Living Eggs project and the ongoing development of the garden. 

Nursery Walkmore 

Calling all mums, dads, grannies and grandpas …. Please support our walking group.  The walks are expected to take 30 minutes – 1 hour with tea and coffee provided in the nursery afterwards.  The walking group will start at 9am and take place on Mondays – 18 April, 25 April, 9 May and 16 May and Wednesdays – 20 April, 27 April, 4 May and 11 May.  Everyone is welcome.

Easter Fundraiser

Ms Maureen McVey very kindly donated an Easter hamper to the nursery to allow us to fundraise for the new Childrens’ Hospital.  The sum of £96 was raised by way of a raffle and the Easter goodies were won by Sophie Weatherston.


Groupcall 

Groupcall is now up and running and we hope that you find it helpful.  We have 600 families in the school, 46 of whom we still have no email address for and this means that letters have to be printed off and delivered to the appropriate children, which results in a delay in getting information home.  Please contact the school office (0141 570 7220) or email schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk to advise us of your email address if you have not already done so.
School Forthcoming Dates

Monday 2 May

May Day Holiday

Friday 27 May

May Weekend holiday

Monday 30 May
May Weekend holiday

Tuesday 31 May
In-service day (school closed for pupils)

Thursday 2 June
P4 Current Affairs Evening – more information to follow
Friday 3 June

Rag Bag Collection (bags to come into school on the morning please)

Wednesday 8 June
School Show 7pm – more information to follow

Thursday 9 June
School Show 7pm – more information to follow

Thursday 16 June
P7 Leavers’ Dance 7pm – 9pm – more information to follow

Wednesday 22 June
Nursery Celebrations – more information to follow
Thursday 23 June
P7 Leavers’ Service 9.30am – more information to follow

Friday 24 June

School closes at 1pm

Yours sincerely
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Catherine Dillon-Ruddy

Head Teacher

Website: www.ea.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Email: schoolmail@mearns.e-renfrew.sch.uk
Twitter: @Mearns_Primary
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